Hughes Springs ISD



Remote Learning Reminders & Updates

April 14, 2020

Updates from the March 31 FAQs are noted in Yellow Highlight

5th 6 Weeks Report Cards

Elementary & Jr. High – Report cards will be included in the work packets that are scheduled to be picked up on Sunday, April 19 and Monday, April 20.

High School – Report cards for the 5th 6 weeks will be mailed home on Thursday, April 16

6th 6 Weeks Progress Reports

The HSISD Board of Trustees waived the progress report requirement in Policy EIA (Local) at our April 13th Board Meeting.

Therefore, we <u>do not</u> plan to issue progress reports for the 6th 6 weeks. We will issue final grades/report cards for the 6th 6 weeks & semester after the last day of the current academic year which is May 21, 2020.

Class Rank/GPA for High School Students

The HSISD Board of Trustees passed a resolution modifying Policy EIC (Local) as it relates to calculating Class Rank & GPA for Hughes Springs High School students for the 2019-2020 school year. We are working on a FAQ document that specifically addresses questions that parents/students will have regarding class rank & GPA. Our plan is to post that document later this week. We will also send it out via email to all HSHS students and via email to parents thru our Skyward Family Access system.

New Class Work / Return of Completed Work

New work will be picked up & completed work needs to be returned for a grade at the following times, same locations as before:

Sunday, April 19

1:00 – 5:00 = Elementary Campus 3:00 – 5:00 = Junior High & High School Campuses

Monday, April 20

9:00 - 12:00 = All Campuses

Elementary Parents -

PLEASE <u>return</u> your child's library book if you haven't done so already.

PLEASE <u>keep</u> the "Handwriting without Tears" workbooks or any other workbook/book that was sent home with you on April 5 or 6. Your child will need them! Samples of what they may look like below, will look different depending on grade level -





5th Grade & Jr. High Parents –

Please return you child's "class selection/registration" form for the 2020-2021 school year that was included in the packet you received on April 5 & 6! These were on bright colored paper! Have questions? Contact Kim Stovall, stovallk@hsisd.net

NOTE TO ALL PARENTS – To make it easier on our staff, please return your child's work in the large envelope or file folder it was given to you in. If you do not have that item, please staple or clip together all their work. Also, please make sure your child has their first & last name on their assignments! THANKS IN ADVANCE!

Will school be closed the remainder of the school year?

Governor Abbott has said he will make an announcement regarding schools this week (week of April 13). We are awaiting his decision and will share that information once it is made public.

Unfortunately, until then, the answer is still "we do not know".

When will a decision be made regarding graduation?

We will not make a final decision or announcement regarding graduation until the first full week in May.

Of course, our ultimate <u>hope</u> is to have graduation on May 22 under the lights of Mustang Stadium.

However, we do realize under current circumstances & social distancing orders that may not be possible.

Therefore, we are working hard to come up with alternative plans, should we need to use them, to give our seniors the best graduation experience possible.

If we have learned anything this Spring, it is that things can change quickly.

Therefore, we do not want to prematurely cancel graduation on May 22, <u>nor</u> do we want to prematurely say we will for sure have it.